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SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES FUND REVIEW 

 

 

2.0 INTRODUCTION 
 

2.1 A review of the council’s Supporting Communities Fund (SCF) has considered 



3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommenced that Council approve the proposed improvements to the fund 

detailed in section 4 of the report. These are: 

3.1 Agree the four main criteria for applications, as set out in 4.2 of the report, are: 

 Fairer Communities – tackling poverty by sharing opportunities.    

 Resilient Communities – rebuilding and repairing from a pandemic; noting 
that this is only in the case of the group being unable to access other 
specific funds for this, e.g. Scottish Government funding. 

 Greener, cleaner communities – climate change mitigation 

 Creative Communities -  





Projects funded under this criteria would tackle the effects of the pandemic on 

both individuals and groups, such 



4.4 It is proposed that groups awarded funding will be requested to use the Council’s 

logo alongside their project communications and promotion. 

4.5 To better evaluate the impact of the fund on reducing inequalities, it is 

proposed to:   

o Ensure application form and end of project monitoring form are aligned to 

identify and report on impact on people with protected characteristics (age, 

gender etc.) 

o Report headline figures to the Council’s Equalities Forum to increase 
awareness of good practice in the community. 

 

4.6 



6.2 Financial: Managed within budget of Community Planning and Development 

6.3  Legal: Eligibility checks are made to ensure organisations in receipt of funds 

are valid.  

6.4  HR: Uses existing resources within Community Planning and Development. 

6.5  Fairer Scotland Duty: n/a 

6.5.1   Equalities - Improves monitoring and impact of grant outcomes to inequality 

groups 

6.5.2   Socio-economic Duty: The SCF supports organisations in their community 

impact. 

6.5.3 Islands: Community organisations based on islands have benefitted from the 

council’s SCF and have had opportunity to contribute to the survey. 

6.6. Risk: N/A 

6.7  Customer Service: Paper application forms available for those who are digitally 

excluded 

 

Pippa Milne, Executive Director 

Policy Lead Cllr Mary Jean Devon 

03 November 2020 

                                                  

For further information contact:  

Rona Gold 

Community Planning Manager 

Community Planning and Community Development 

Chief Executive’s Unit 

01436 658 862 

rona.gold@argyll-bute.gov.uk  

 

APPENDICES 

 Appendix 1 - Results of Survey of former applicants of Supporting Communities 

Fund October 2020 
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Appendix 1. 

SCF survey responses: collated 13th October, survey closed to responses.   

 

1. Would your project have gone ahead without funding from Argyll & Bute 

Council's Supporting Communities Fund? 

 Supporting Communities is only part of a cocktail of funding, useful, but if it is a good 
project, it is not a decider about whether something goes ahead or not  

 The full project, no. The SCF funds are vital for small local projects benefiting the wider 
community. Thank you.  

 we wouldn't have had enough to keep going  

 We would have continued with our shopping clients but would be unable to take on the new 
clients which more than doubled because of covid  

 Our organisation normally just meets all our costs each year and no more. The Fund has 
allowed us to invest in new equipment.  

 It would have gone ahead at a reduced scale  

 However, it would have meant putting a considerable additional strain on our funds.  

 We  

 It would have been more difficult to provide a Covid compliant Foodbank service without the 
additional funding.  

 As a community council in a rural area we have limited income so opportunities to make 

positive improvements to our environment are limited without grant funding.  

 what the grant was able to do was enhance the services delivered to better accommodate 
the wishes of the members  

 Not as quickly as has been the case.  

 Local funding support is really helpful  

 We would have held 3 or 4 events rather than the 10 we managed with funding. 

 As we were unable to complete within the defined time period, we elected to return the 
award. However, we did also continue with the Vision for Helensburgh project.  

 Will be a better project with the extra funding.  

 we need funding to contribute to costs of start up and marketing  

 It would have continued at a reduced level  

 Due to COVID we have had to defer our project and it will now proceed as soon as 
circumstances permit.  

 The project would probably gone ahead but we would have had to asked parents for most of 
the cost.  

 Would have been more difficult. A&B grant gave it impetus and credibility  

 It would have taken much longer to achieve our goal without help from the fund.  

 It had proved too important to our community not keep it going  



 If it gone ahead it would have been in curtailed version  

 The funding was for events - we could have done some of the events on a smaller scale but 
certainly not all, especially where we bought in external experts  

 We may have to have charged participants  
 

2. Which of the following is the category you are most likely to request funding for? (tick one 
only) 

 

 Mix of environment and health and well-being as linked with our projects  
 Education  

 Community health and wellbeing.  

 Our work with young people encompasses the areas of health and wellbeing, art 
,history, culture environment.  

 



3. At any stage of the application did you benefit from contact with Argyll & Bute Council's 
Community Development Officer for: (tick as many as applicable) 

 

 Very good support from Kirsty Moyes 

 no contact  

 Invaluable support in all aspects 

 No  

 Antonia is great to work with!  

 n/a 

 It was great to be able to discuss our project with someone local who knew of our 
community work 

 When unsuccessful we have been pointed in the direction of alternative funding which 
was greatly appreciated  

 A most useful source of information and useful for discussion on way forward for 
voluntary organisations  

 Supportive Advice  

 Always very helpful  

 Discussing receiving a partial grant due to many people requesting support 

 always available and helpful with advice  

 Questions about the local situation which the officer had great knowledge of 

 Encouragement: discussion of the methodologies, potential timeframes and outcomes. 
 really useful support received from Kirsty talking through the bid 

 We received very helpful and practical information and pointers from Community 
Development Officer  

 Guidance in making the application 

 Contact and assistance was most helpful.  

 Very helpful and useful support from the team at all times  

 We had some contact but not of it turned in to direct benefit  

 Generally supportive and helpful  
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The eligibility of your project

Evaluation (e.g. how to measure/report on impact of
your project)

Governance (e.g. how your organisation is set up and
managed)

Other sources of support (for example other
organisations)

Other funding opportunities e.g. match funding

Project management



Q 5 Currently an award requires the funding to be spent within 12 months from 01 April to 31 

March. We are interested in your thoughts on the period of time for funding to be spent on a 

project. 

 

 

 

 Due to the impact of coronavirus our project had been unable to go ahead and we do not 

know when we will be able to take our project forward 

 The grant is not received until about June, or later, so a full year is not available for the 
project. 1-2 years much better  

 Depends on the project but perhaps for those which do not fit the financial year but could 

still run for 12 months / allow for unforeseen circumstances 

 For larger projects it is difficult to complete the or
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 Able to gradually proceed with a project if we need more time to get funding completed 

 Would give some flexibility as implementation cannot begin until the fund is in the Bank.  

 Allows for any overrun, projects don't always run to the predicted timescale. This year has 

been a good example i.e. the disruption caused to projects due to the Covid outbreak. 

 Ability to plan ahead (2-3 years selected) 

 No problem with a 12 month period  

 From our perspective as the awards are not for a lot of money, one year would be sufficient  

 Circumstances can change, eg current Covid hiatus. More flexibility on spending of grant 
funds would be welcome  

 However this year is the exception as delivery of face to face services is very difficult 

 For it to be longer than one year, I would be anticipating the grant size to be greater  

 For small amounts it makes sense for a shorter time period  

 this timescale is suitable for us as we always need to spend all the money received  
 It would allow groups to extend their reach outwith the present restriction. Rarely does a 

project fit neatly within 13 months even in times when things are not affected by pandemics  

 Better-founded research leading to the potential for longer term solutions  

 if there was an increased budget as well as a longer time to spend we could plan to increase 
the impact made over a longer period of time 

 Think this is fine except in Covid times for which you have already made allowances 

 Our events have launch costs, cost of operation [which we cover] and then settlement of 

accounts can go on for three months 

 Up to 2 years would allow time to develop a project to achieve maximum benefit from the 
funding  

 We use the money (when successful) to travel to the Mid Argyll Music Festival in 

Lochgilphead. Because we live on an island we need overnight accommodation for 2 nights, 

ferry travel, mini bus hire, fuel and meals. 

 Projects take longer to complete and 1 year limits your application  

 WE have spent it but his project requires a lot more funding and fund raising activities have 
been curtailed due to CV19 

 It's not always possible to spend within 1 year for an organisation such as ours. 

 



Q6:  

 




